
  

 

 
 

July 2021 
 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

  JULY 2021 SERVICES 

 
Sunday 11 JULY  9.00a.m. – Holy Communion 

 
Sunday 25 JULY 6.00p.m. – Evening Prayer 

(followed by tea and cake) 

        COMMUNITY CAFÉ 

 
Thank you to everyone who has been 
in touch to offer help with the 
Community Café. 
 
The Café is set to return to the Village 
Hall on Thursday afternoons between 
2.30 & 4pm, starting on Thursday 15th 
July, serving hot and cold drinks and 
freshly baked goods. 
 
Everyone is welcome, even if you 
can’t stay, pop by for a delicious piece 
of cake. 

Caroline Baxter 

HUNDON W.I.  
We’re back! 

 
I’m pleased to report that Hundon Women’s Institute is now active 
again, which makes a delightful switch from our zoom meetings!      

We have a new committee and President ( me!), and lots of exciting 
events planned for the coming year. 
 
Nearly all of our members have rejoined this year, at a reduced rate, 
and we are welcoming visitors of any age to come along to any of our 
meetings - just to see if you like us. 
 
Our 8th July meeting is a members only garden party, kindly hosted by 
Jan McLardy. We’re starting off with a picnic in the cricket field on 12th 
August (thankyou Jumbo!).   A good excuse to air those summer 
dresses, have that long lost chat with all our friends over tea and cakes, 
and support a worthwhile Charity. 
 
Our Village Hall programme starts on 9th September with a medical 
herbalist, a talk on lip reading, Christmas decorations etc. etc.   See our 
village Facebook page for details each month. 
 
Why not come along and give us a try, we won’t be offended if you 
don’t come back again, but you might just be surprised to learn that 
there are so many lovely friends and neighbours that you haven’t yet 
met. 

Janice (Barnett) x 

HUNDON GARAGE SALE 
 

SUNDAY 4th JULY 
    IN AID OF  

EAST ANGLIAN AIR AMBULANCE. 
10 AM - 1 PM. 

 
£10 per pitch - still time to register to take part. 

Contact  Helen Melhuish on 
 01440 786371 or 07919542838 

 
All sites will be identified by red and white  

balloons and maps will be available at sites 
 identifying all participating vendors. 
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WEST SUFFOLK COUNCILWASTE MANAGEMENT 
 

Periodically wheeled bins may split. If this  
Has happened to one of your bins please 

 report the damage.  
A replacement bin will be delivered  

as soon as it can be arranged. 
 

Waste Management :     01284 757320 

    NOW SELLING PETROL AND DIESEL  
Professional, friendly service with honest 

advice about your car — visit us for: 

 MOTs 

 Fault Diagnostics 

 All mechanical repairs 

 Servicing 

 Body Work 

 Class 4 and 7 MOTs 

 Air conditioning servicing and 

repair 

 Routine maintenance (including tyres, brakes, 

exhausts, batteries, lights, air conditioning 
etc) 

 HEATING OIL AVAILABLE 

 Car sales 

Stradishall Service Station 
( Opp. HMP Highpoint) 

Stradishall, Newmarket, CB8 9XX 

Tel: 01440 820391 

KAD Cars 

Professional & Reliable Taxi Services 

 Executive Travel 

 Airport Transfers 

 Race Days 

 Day / Evening Hire 

 Travel in our Pristine Cars or Luxury Minibus 

 Tel: 01440 707318 

 Read our reviews on Facebook www.facebook.com/KadCarsLtd 

 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP 
OPENING HOURS 

 
MON—FRI    8am—1pm 
SATURDAY   8am—1pm 
SUNDAY      10am—12 noon 
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HERALD ADVERTS 
 
For Sale, Wanted and other ‘small ads’ are 
free to Hundon residents. 

 
Business adverts £5 per month. There is a 
waiting list for businesses from outside 
Hundon. 

An indoor space, outside.  
 

Seating 8 adults comfortably. 
 

 Handmade in Hundon to order, stained in any 
colour, delivered and installed in your garden 

for £1595. 
 

For more info or bespoke modifications: 
Email: livelywood.creations@gmail.com 

Or 
Call: 07585541006 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 

 
FLOWER FESTIVAL 

 

29-30 AUGUST 2021 

 
It is very much hoped that this year we will be able to hold 
our annual flower festival, Covid restrictions permitting (or 
complete lack of them)!  We will also be serving tea and 
coffee with our usual delicious homemade cakes!  If you 
would like to sponsor an arrangement in memory of 
someone that will also be possible.  So please put these 
dates in your diaries and there will be more about it in the 
August edition. 

 
Margaret Langridge 

margaretlangridge@hotmail.com 

HUNDON POST OFFICE – Three Years  
 
It doesn't seem three years since we fought to save our Village Post 
Office at a time when many others were closing. Megan has done a 
great job since taking on the role in serving our village along with 
Rachel, her current deputy. We have been particularly lucky during 
the Covid Lockdown to continue to have a working PO and shop here 
in the village – for some it has been a lifeline. On behalf of, I'm sure, 
everyone in the village and beyond I would like to say a big Thank 
You to them both and also to everyone who has worked to keep the 
Village Shop stocked and open in these difficult times. 
 
 Three years ago, when we worked to save our PO a number of 
village organisations and individuals agreed to contribute to a village 
subsidy fund, called Friends of Hundon Post Office (FOHPO), to 
ensure our Post Mistress receives a living wage for the services she 
supplies to the village and surrounding area.  Indeed, without the fund 
we were told by Post Office Ltd (POL), in no uncertain terms, that our 
PO would have been closed. POL do not pay minimum wage to Post 
Masters/ Mistresses as the say the job is contracted and it relies on 
commission, which in a PO our size is hard to achieve. I am sure I 
speak for everyone in the village in saying   THANK YOU to the 
FOHPOs for their financial contribution, as without them we would not 
have a PO. Indeed, there are now many customers from Kedington, 
Barnardiston and Clare who prefer to use our PO. The FOHPO fund 
has now been running successfully for nearly three years and we 
need to keep it going if our PO is to survive. 
 
 We are about to rebuild the fund for next year, which starts again on 
1st August. Jane Tabram (who helps me manage the fund) and I will 
be contacting previous years’ contributors in the next few weeks to 
see whether they wish to continue but we already know a few have 
been lost over time. To ensure our PO keeps open and Megan and 
Rachel receive a living wage for the excellent service they give us, we 
ask you all to consider whether you are willing to help. If you are 
please contact either me (786489) or Jane (786501) and we will 
explain how the fund operates.  The names of contributing individuals 
are known only to Jane and myself and are not shared among the 
donor group or publicised. 
  

Jill Brown 

  
 
 

 

New Ballroom Class 
Tuesday 20th July 2021 

11.00am to 12.30pm 
 

Hundon Village Hall 
£10 per person  

inc. Tea, coffee and cake 
Call Amanda  

07769119302 
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  HUNDON PARISH COUNCIL -  
 
Full Minutes will be available on the Hundon Parish 
Council Website 
 
Hundon Parish Council met on 16

th
 June 2021 at 7:30pm, 

Social Club, Village Hall, Hundon 
 
Village Matters 
 

 A complaint has been made regarding the work 
completed in Lower Road. This will be reported to 
Highways. 

 Clearing of vegetation along the edge of the road 
and in the drains has been reported to highways. 

 The roof at the Bus Shelter, Highpoint, Stradishall is 
to be replaced. 

 
West Suffolk Local Plan - A working group has been 
established to monitor and research information regarding 
the West Suffolk Local Plan, and to comment at the next 
consultation. 
 

 
Independent Living in Suffolk 
An initiative started in December 2020 to support 
vulnerable people to stay in their own homes. 
 
Enquiries will be assessed by Suffolk County Council and 
West Suffolk will support with the application process and 
provide resident with a list of local contractors to complete 
any required work. 
 
Between December 2020 and March 2021 the scheme has 
paid out more than £700,000 in grants to more than a 100 
people, helping with adaptions from a simple grab rail to 
building extensions. 
 
The Scheme has been awarded a further £1.5m in West 
Suffolk from the Government’s Better Care Fund. 
 
If you know anyone who wishes to enquire about 
Independent Living Suffolk, Please call 0800 121 7711 or 
email ILS@suffolk.gov.uk. 
 
For more information visit www.suffolk.gov.uk/care-and-
support-for-adults/how-social-care-can-help/independent-
living-suffolk 
 
Planning applications 
 
These can be viewed via West Suffolk Council. A full list of 
applications received will be published on the Hundon 
Parish Council website. 
 
DC/21/0964/HH – Smiths, Street Farm, North Street, 
Hundon 
 
Householder Planning Application - a. conversion of 
existing cart lodge and barn to living space b. covered deck 
to south elevation c. addition of three windows and two 
doors to south elevation c. replacement of existing 
cartlodge doors on north elevation with two windows and 
one door 
DC/21/0965/LB - Smiths, Street Farm, North Street, 
Hundon 
Application for listed buildings consent - a. conversion of 
existing cart lodge and barn to living space b. covered deck 
to south elevation c. addition of three windows and two 

doors to south elevation c. replacement of existing 
cartlodge doors on north elevation with two windows and 
one door 
 
There were no objections to planning applications. 
 
Update from WSC – Cllr M Rushbrook, Cllr K 
Richardson, Cllr N Clarke 
 
Boundary Review Consultation - The Boundary 
Commission has published its proposals to overhaul the 
electoral map.  Residents are being urged to give their 
views in the eight week consultation process which closes 
on 2 August.  Visit www.bcereviews.org.uk  
 
Future development of West Suffolk’s Markets – A 
dedicated task force is being formed to assess the future 
development of the County’s six markets. 
 
Parking Costs – New charges will come into effect from 5 
July. 
 
Rough Sleepers – Streetlink www.streetlink.org.uk if you 
have concerns about someone over the age of 18 who is 
sleeping rough. 
Full update available on the website 
 
Update from SCC – Cllr B Bennett 
 
COVID-19 – Health bosses in Suffolk are urging people 
waiting for their second vaccination to take regular tests. 
Almost 4 in ten people have had one or no vaccination. 
 
Schools across Suffolk recognised for their efforts in 
encouraging active travel - The Modeshift STARS 
Accreditation scheme encourages schools across England 
to implement their own travel plans to increase levels of 
sustainable and active travel in order to improve the health 
and well-being of children and young people. More 
information on Modeshift STARS can be found at – 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/adviceontravel as well as top tips and 
advice on travelling to school. 
Full update available on the website 
 
Face to Face Parish Council Meetings 
 
If you would like to attend the parish council meeting in 
person, please contact the clerk at 
clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com as there is limited 
availability. 
 
Next Meeting 21

st
 July at 7:30pm, Hundon Social Club 

 
+ C/o Post Office, North Street, Hundon, Sudbury, 

Suffolk, CO10 8EE 
* Clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com 

 8 www.hundon.onesuffolk.net 
 

mailto:ILS@suffolk.gov.uk
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolk.gov.uk%2Fcare-and-support-for-adults%2Fhow-social-care-can-help%2Findependent-living-suffolk&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb66a076b2fef45ff563e08d91eade5d5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolk.gov.uk%2Fcare-and-support-for-adults%2Fhow-social-care-can-help%2Findependent-living-suffolk&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb66a076b2fef45ff563e08d91eade5d5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolk.gov.uk%2Fcare-and-support-for-adults%2Fhow-social-care-can-help%2Findependent-living-suffolk&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb66a076b2fef45ff563e08d91eade5d5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C
http://www.bcereviews.org.uk
http://www.streetlink.org.uk
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolk.gov.uk%2Fadviceontravel&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ccf50070d1c784dc211c008d931051b38%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637594720273730378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMD
mailto:clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com
mailto:Clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com
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Deadline for AUGUST issue 
23RD JULY  by 12 noon please 
Contact the Editor, Gill Shepstone:  

The Farmery, Church Street,   
Hundon CO10 8ER 

01440 786203  
email: hundonherald@hotmail.com 

Motorway tuition available 

HUNDON VILLAGE HALL 
Could you be a Trustee? 
We have a need for a Trustee to join our committee who run the 
Village Hall and Playing Fields Charity. We meet monthly to direct and 
support this vital hub, making decisions that affect the community: 
If you can bring energy, ideas (and some life experience) you would 
be welcomed to the team. 
 Please feel free to call me for a discussion. 

 
 Martin Warner, Chair 

 01440 787860. 

HUNDON PARISH COUNCIL – JOB VACANCY 
 

Hundon Parish Council are now in a position to offer the post of Clerk 
and Responsible Financial Officer to Hundon Parish Council as a 
permanent position, following the election of a full council. 
 
The Clerk to the Parish Council will be the Proper Officer of the 
Council and as such is under a statutory duty to carry out all the 
functions, and in particular to serve or issue all the notifications 
required by law of a local authority’s Proper Officer. The Clerk will be 
totally responsible for ensuring the instructions of the Council in 
connection with its functions as a Local Authority are carried out. 
 
The Clerk is expected to advise the Council on, and assist in the 
formation of, overall policies to be followed in respect of the 
Authority’s activities and in particular to produce all the information 
required for making effective decisions and to implement 
constructively all decisions.  
 
The person appointed will be accountable to the Council for the 
effective management of all its resources and will report to them as 
and when required. The Clerk will be the Responsible Financial 
Officer and responsible for all financial records of the Council and the 
careful administration of its finances. 
 
Training will be provided following completion of a 3 month 
probationary period.  
 
A good knowledge of Word and Excel is essential. A flexible approach 
is needed, as some evening and very occasional weekend work will 
be required. 
 
For information on the job description and person specification, 
please visit the website www.hundon.onesuffolk.net  
Please submit a letter of application to clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com  
Closing date – 7

th
 July 2021  

http://www.hundon.onesuffolk.net
mailto:clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com
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HUNDON EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 
 

 The next meeting of the Trustees will be held in July 2021 

 Please apply now - applications received after 4 July will 
not be considered until next time. 
 
 GRANTS FOR EDUCATIONAL PURPOSES 
 
 If you need financial assistance to pay fees for educational courses 
(including music and sports), for educational outings, for books or fees 
for students at college or university, or for any other educational 
purpose, then you can apply for a grant.  
 
Applications 
 
 Please apply by email and include your bank sort code, account 
number and the exact account name. Then any grant will be 
transferred directly into your bank and you will be informed by email. 
This will save us all handling cheques and is secure PROVIDED you 
are careful to give accurate sort codes, account numbers and the 
exact account name as it is difficult or impossible to recover monies 
sent to the wrong place. 
 
 To be considered for a grant, you must: 
 
 Be under the age of 25 or making an application in respect of a 
person under 25. 
 
 Reside within the Parish of Hundon. 
 
 Please apply by email giving the following information: Name and 
address of student. 
 
 Age of student. 
 
 Your sort code and account number and the exact account name. 
 
 Details of your application. 
 
 Due to restricted funds the trustees cannot normally make grants for 
routine travelling expenses.  
 
General Data Protection Regulations 
 Your details will be recorded on the Foundation’s records for audit 
purposes but your bank details will be deleted from our records once 
any payment has been made. So, if you have made an application in 
the past you will need to supply your bank details again. 
 
 Emails should be sent to beaufordlodge@hotmail.com by 4 July 2021 
and will be acknowledged and dealt with in the strictest confidence.  

Letters, if essential, can be sent to Beauford Lodge, Mill Road, 
Hundon.  

 

Please phone the Administrator, Bernard Beer on 07899-922418 or 
01440-786942 if you need any further information 

REMINDER 
 

Please avoid parking  on  
pavements—remember those  

with mobility scooters,  
wheelchairs and pushchairs 
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The Plough Inn 
Your local traditional country inn 

Tel 01440 786789 
 

I am pleased to be able to welcome you back to the Plough. My 
staff have commented on how nice it is to have customers back 

in the bar where you can enjoy the traditional ambience. With our 
separate bar areas and spacious restaurant we are able to 

provide appropriate social distancing which continues to be part 
of the government’s Covid 19 restrictions. As a result it is 
necessary to pre-book reservations, although, subject to 

availability we may be able to accommodate you. 
 

STEAK/HUNKY LAMB NIGHT EVERY TUESDAY 
2 Steaks or Lamb Shanks and a bottle of house wine for £45. 

Choice of steak or lamb served with chips, mushroom, tomato. 
 

2 FOR 1 TUESDAY & WEDNESDAY LUNCHTIMES 
 

THURSDAY PIZZA SPECIAL 2 FOR £16 
 

FRIDAY FISH DAY – TWO FOR THE PRICE OF ONE  
ON FISH OR SCAMPI AND CHIPS – LUNCH AND EVENING 

 
Hours: Tues to Friday 12-2 and 6-10.00 pm (food ‘til 8.30pm) 

Sat. 12-10 (food ‘til 8.30pm,  
Sunday 12– 8pm, (Roast lunch 12-4pm) 

Pizzas available ‘til 6pm 
 

Please be aware that under the Covid 19 restrictions face 
masks must be worn on entering the building and following 

Track and Trace registration please go to reception 

 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO THE PLEASURE OF  
YOUR COMPANY AT “THE PLOUGH” 

SUFFOLK  LIBRARIES 
MOBILE LIBRARY ROUTE 18 

 

Calling every four weeks on Wednesdays 
 

Hundon Village Hall 
Wednesday 15th July 

 

HUNDON WINE CLUB  
 
After a 15-month hiatus, we will be re-starting our meetings 
commencing Thursday 29

th
 July at 8:00 in the Village Hall.  

 
We shall, of course, be starting off with some celebratory wines and 
will be covering Champagne and sparkling wines presented by 
myself. We will, of course be observing full Covid 19 precautions, so 
to help us, please could you contact me to let me know you will be 
attending. We need this information to ensure distancing, and the safe 
distribution of food and wine. Thank you. 
Hopefully conditions will have improved again by then, and I very 
much look forward to catching up with you all. 
 
Upcoming events  
 
29

th
 July     -     Champagnes and Sparkling Wines presented by Chris 

Burford  
 
26

th
 August  -   Wines of Mediterranean Islands presented by Andy 

Turner 
 
Please remember to contact me beforehand, 
 

Chris Burford  
cs.burford@btinternet.com 

01440 786248 
07833921970 

mailto:cs.burford@btinternet.com
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THE RECTOR’S RAMBLINGS: “A REPAIR SHOP IN EVERY COMMUNITY” – JULY 2021 
 

Dear Friends  

 
One of TV’s most unlikely hits in recent years has been “The Repair Shop”. For those of you unfamiliar with the concept 
behind the show, which now attracts audiences of 6.7 million, is, on the face of it, a recipe for very dull TV: People bring 
their dilapidated old possessions and heirlooms to a barn, where a group of experts restore them. Then the owners 
come and get them. But there is, of course, much more to it than that. 
 
The reason behind the show’s success is that almost every item brought into the repair shop has its own very special, 
and often very moving, story to tell. Recently I watched an episode where the team were restoring a clock set into the 
side of a beautiful wooden ship with metal sails. The clock had been given as a gift by a grandfather to his grandson 
when he was boy. Now, grown up and with a son of his own, the grandson returned to the barn for the big reveal. 
 
The clock’s owner was deaf and communicated through sign language. His son interpreted as his father expressed his 
emotion at being reunited with the clock, now restored to its former glory. He said that he could suddenly see his 
grandfather more clearly in his mind, and that seeing the clock as it was when he had received it so many years ago 
made him feel like he had been reunited with his grandfather who died when he was just 10 years old. 
 
We are taught, as Christians, to have a cautious relationship with material objects. The Bible teaches us not to place 
greater importance on material things than God; it warns us of the dangers of covetousness which leads to an insatiable 
desire for more and more. Indeed, those who are called to live a life of Christian devotion as monks or nuns are required 
to take a vow of poverty in which they give up their personal possessions and any sense of ownership, sharing all they 
have with the community. 
 
So how do we square this teaching with the very real and often very emotional relationship that many of us have with at 
least some of our possessions? Can we enjoy our valued possessions and still be faithful Christians? The answer is 
clearly yes. The key to all of this is simple: it’s about our hearts.  Do we live for our wealth and possessions, or do we 
live to use them for the glory of God?  If Jesus came to you today and 
said, “I have great plans for you.  Come, sell everything you have and 
follow Me” would you be able to part ways with your things?  This is 
the test to see if you make possessions an idol or not. 
 
Back to that barn and those expert craftsmen and women. What the 
world really needs is an equivalent barn where broken people can 
turn up and share openly and honestly the stories behind how we 
came to be broken and to acknowledge our own part in that story; a 
place where, having shared the story, we can then ask to be carefully, 
lovingly, painstakingly restored to our former glory. Imagine if we had 
the opportunity to be repaired, restored, re-created by our master 
craftsman creator, lovingly held in his hands as he removes all the dirt 
and stains, cracks and damage of our lives, restoring us to his original 
vision for us. 
 
Well, the good news is that such a barn does exist. In fact, there is 
one in almost every village, town and city in the country. Churches are 
the repair shops where we can go to be repaired, renewed, and 
restored by God our Creator.  
 
If we are moved by the restoration of a clock, imagine the emotion 
and power of seeing human beings transformed, forgiven, and 
restored. Now that is a show I’d love to watch!    
 
With grateful thanks for the blessing which you all are to one another 

and to me as well. 

 

Mark 
The Revd Mark Woodrow 

 

2m3 Load  £190 
 

1m3 Load £100 

 
 
 
 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/  

 01440 706911 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/
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THANK YOU 
 
A big thank you from Tony & Sue Eaton & the 
Suffolk Wildlife Trust Thank you to all those who 
visited us in our Open Garden & Studio event 
held over the last Bank Holiday weekend at our 
home Vincents Cottage, Clare Road, Hundon. 
Together we raised £181.10 in donations which 
will be put to good use by SWT . 

HGC BLOG JULY 2021  
 

Community Project – Village Hall Verge  
Now the spring bulbs have finished flowering the grass has been cut 
including the sloped grassed area around the War Memorial. 
Hopefully by now the new railings will have been erected to make 
the sloping area Health and Safety secured.  
 
Lady Xa Tollemache  
Good News at last! You may remember we booked Xa to give us a 
talk on ‘A Garden Well Placed’ in April 2020, we have re-booked her 
for 9th October 2021 as long as Covid restrictions allow. More news 
soon! See if you can find your tickets!! Don’t panic I have a list!  
 
Activities for 2021  
Following a committee meeting we are planning a couple of 
activities this year, covid rules permitting, and would like to invite 
you to join the Hundon Gardening Club. In normal times we meet 
every third Thursday of the month at the Village Hall from 7.30 pm. 
We invite speakers to talk on various subjects, some with a vague 
connection to gardening, such as The Woodland Trust and some 
with a more traditional connection such as ‘Getting the Best out of 
your Roses’.  
 
We have an Annual Show, exhibiting items from Crafts, Cooking, 
Vegetables, Fruit, Photography, Flowers and Flower arranging from 
Adults and Children. We have held a successful Art Exhibition along 
side the show.  
 
We visit gardens several times a year. Last year we should have had 
a trip to see Bluebells another to see a tulip display and Lullingstone 
Castle to see the ‘World Garden’ having a conducted tour by Tom 
Hart-Dyke who gave us a talk in 2019 to name but a few. 
 In the past we have held Open Gardens every 2/3 years, the last one 
being in 2019.  
 
The last few years we have had a ‘Spud in a Bucket’ competition 
open to the village. Competitors have a bucket and a spud and in 
late July we have a weigh-in with prizes for adults and children 
followed by a picnic. 
 
Along with members of two local gardening clubs we organised a 
‘star’ speaker when we hope to fill our hall to capacity. In the past 
we have invited Pippa Greenwood, Bob Flowerdew, Tom Hart-Dyke 
and were due to have Xa Tollemache from Helmingham Hall. We 
hope to see her this October. 
 
 We organise an annual meal and an AGM. So, if the above appeals 
to you and you would like to join us please contact me on 01440 
786554, or mobile 07881981096 or email j.burrows60@icloud.com 
and you will be invited to join in the activities we have this year. 
 
 Our fee for last year was £8 and if you are a member and have paid 
your subscription it will include this year as well. Hope to welcome 
back the old faces and see a few new faces soon!  

Janet Burrows 
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TONY ELVIN 
 

Plumbing and heating engineer  
with over 40 years experience  

 
Gas and oil servicing, breakdowns and repairs  

 
Free friendly advice  

 
07511 889214 

 
 07964 889987  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hundon Allotment Tenants’ Association (HATA) 
are pleased to announce that the Rogeron Trust 
have accepted our proposal and HATA will, by 
the end of the year, take over the management 
of the whole allotment field. We intend to 
actively improve the field for the benefit of 
allotment holders; the rest of the community and 
for wildlife. 
 
As well as using the allotment fees to improve 
the facilities for the allotment holders, HATA will 

continue to fund-raise and apply for grants to 
pay for our proposed improvements as well as 
funding the ongoing management costs of the 
field. We will also make a small annual donation 
to  the Rogeron Trust to ensure the Trust 
achieves absolute cost neutrality for the field. 
This will allow the Trust to meet its charitable 
responsibilities and donate all its income to the 
benefit of the people of Hundon through its 
Education Foundation, the Relief in Need charity 
and the church. 
 
The Rogeron Trust has assured HATA  that the 
Trust has no intention to sell any part of the field 
for development in the foreseeable future, and if 
HATA can achieve its objective as laid out in our 
proposal, the Trust will continue to support our 
plans. 

Fiona Gould on behalf of HATA 

CLARE  LIAISON   AND   SUPPORT   PROJECT 

(Charity No. 1029710) 
 

2021 FUNDRAISING: 
  COVID-19 PERMITTING 

 

TABLE  SALES 
 

CLARE TOWN HALL,  
9.30 a.m. to 1.00 p.m. 

  

On the following Saturdays 
    May 22 
 
    June 19 
 
    July 17 (change from July 24) 
 
    August  28 
 
    September 25 
 
    October 23 
 
    November 20 

 

COVID-19 SAFETY RULES WILL APPLY 
 

FOR INFORMATION AND TABLE BOOKINGS; 
TEL.   01787 277810  07980 948167 

email; ek1000@btinternet.com 
 

TABLES £8 (+ Tombola Prize Donation) Double table £14 
Tables provided size: 6’ x 2’ 

 

DOORS OPEN TO TABLE HOLDERS   8.45 am. 
 

with  TOMBOLA in Aid of CLASP 
 but no Refreshments until further notice 

ROGERON TRUSTEES’  
AGREEMENT WITH HATA 

 
 
The Trustees have accepted the proposals put 
forward by the HATA with regard to the 
management of the whole of the allotment field.  
 
The Trustees are very grateful to the HATA for 
taking over the day-to-day running of the field 
and look forward to working with the HATA for 
the benefit of the community at large. 
 

Sarah Upson on behalf of the Trustees 
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FROM POLICE CONNECT 
 

SUMMER SECURITY 
 
As we finally get to enjoy some warm sunny days, we 
naturally tend to have windows and doors open more, 
spend more time in the garden and take time out to enjoy 
the stunning Suffolk countryside. 
 
Please take every opportunity to ensure that criminals are 
not able to spoil your day by following a few simple steps: 
 
• Always lock your external doors, even when you are at 
home. 
 
• Check the doors and windows are secure before leaving 
the house or at night, especially doors like French doors 
that may not have been used for months. Don’t assume 
another member of the household has done it. 
 
• Don’t leave keys in the locks or within reach or sight of 
the door or window. Make sure you have a fire plan so 
everyone in the house can leave quickly in the event of an 
emergency. 
 
• Windows should be left secure when a room is 
unoccupied, even if you are still in the house. 
• Never leave a door or window insecure to allow a pet or 
family member access. 
 
• Never leave car keys within reach or sight of the doors or 
windows. 
 
• Lock cycles in a secure shed or garage. Fit a secure 
ground anchor and lock them to that too. 
 
• Always lock tools away after working in the garden to 
prevent them being used to force entry. 
 
• Ensure your rear garden is secure and lock gates. 
 

 

CATALYTIC CONVERTER THEFTS 
 

Police are appealing for information and urging vigilance 
after three thefts of catalytic converters from vehicles 
on Tuesday 15 June, where in one incident a member of 
public was injured after disturbing the offenders. 
 
This incident occurred at approximately 11:55pm in School 
Road, Kedington. 
 
Four males were seen removing a catalytic converter from 
a Honda CRV, parked on the road, before getting into their 
vehicle – believed to be a dark-coloured Audi A3. 
 
The offenders were challenged by a member of public, a 
man aged in his 50s, who attempted to stop them, but the 
front passenger opened his window and threw an unknown 
liquid in the man’s face causing reddening to his eye and 
blurred vision. 
 
The suspects then reversed towards the man before 
driving away. 
 
The man was taken to hospital for treatment but his injuries 
were not serious and he has since been discharged. 
 
Witnesses, or anyone with information, are urged to 

contact Suffolk Police quoting reference 31923/21. 
 
Further incidents were also reported in Beccles on 
Tuesday 15th June. 
 
At some point between 9:45am and 11:45am, a Suzuki 
Jimny had its cat converter stolen whilst parked at the 
Tesco carpark in George Westwood Way (reference 
31967/21). 
 
Another theft of a cat converter from a Toyota Avensis was 
reported to have taken place between 10:45am and 
1pm whilst parked at the Beccles Tennis Club in Common 
Lane (reference 31958/21). 
 
Officers are continuing their investigations and are 
exploring links between the incidents reported. 
 
Members of the public are urged not to approach offenders 
if they see a theft in progress, for their own safety, but to 
instead call police on 999. 
 
Witnesses or anyone with any information about these 
incidents, or who saw any suspicious vehicles at the times 
stated, should contact Suffolk Police via 
 
Complete an online contact form.  
 
Phone – call 101 
 
In an emergency always call 999. 
 
Owners of vehicles can follow these tips: 
 

 Keep private vehicles in a well-secured garage 
where possible, and if no garage is available, in a 
well-lit public area. 

 

 Park vehicles in such a way as to make access to 
the catalytic converter difficult or parallel with 
another vehicle if you own one. 

 

 Keep commercial vehicles in a locked building or 
compound. 

 

 If possible, use alarms, lighting and CCTV  to 
deter thieves  

 
  

https://news.mailshot.suffolk.police.uk/555C1B23FDB8CA1F9C972BD0B2842BB899961B74C0239F50231ED9BDB407753B/DB09342EF5F7FFA79C2D65D2A848C825/LE35
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8 seater taxi + wheelchair access 
 

Ring David on   07926 728012 
 

Hundon based 
 

 

Thank You 
Thank you so much to everyone who spent time 
strimming or mowing all the road verges in 
recent weeks, especially at junctions and on 
bends. With the cow parsley etc growing so 
high, it would’ve been a lot more dangerous to 
come out of junctions and go around bends if 
there hadn’t have been so many public spirited 
people who have helped everyone.  
 



13 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Internal & External Property 

Renovation 

Extensions & Conversions 

Sand & Cement, Polymer and 

Lime Rendering 

All types of Plastering 

 

CONTACT PHIL ON:  

07766 406 477 
phil.propertyrenovation@outlook.com 

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
 
 

http://hundon.onesuffolk.net/ 
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   CAPRI BLINDS 
 

 VERTICAL  ROMAN ROLLER 

PLEATED  VENETIAN WOODEN 

 

* MULTI-BLIND DISCOUNT IF YOU BUY   

3  or MORE BLINDS! * 

 

*CHILD SAFETY  DEVICES FITTED on 

REQUEST  * 

  

Free measuring - Free Fitting 

All in the comfort of your home 

11 years experience 

 
Based in Linton 

100s of satisfied LOCAL customers 
 Hundon's preferred Blind professional ,  

trusted by scores of customers in the village 

www.capriblinds.co.uk 

TELEPHONE 01223 894 020 

 
Affordable, Quality Blinds 

Hundon Allotment Field 

 
 

Interested in taking up an allotment and 
joining our social community? 

 
You could create a few raised beds or planters 
to grow your own food or flowers. 
 
You could create a grass area with some 
seating from which you can relax and enjoy the 
view; and watch the owls and bats flying around 
in the evening – whilst enjoying a drink or two 
with friends and neighbours. 
 
For further details please email 

liz.hickes@hotmail.com or 01440 786321  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DO YOU ‘DO’ FACEBOOK? 
 

Hundon Village Group  
 

A group for the residents and friends of Hundon in Suffolk to 
communicate and exchange news and ideas, and promote 
village events. (Not for advertising except for The Rose & 
Crown and The Plough) 
 

PLEASE remember to answer the membership 
questions if you are asking to join the group. Also, 
if you invite someone to join the group they need 

to answer the questions. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/HundonVillage 
  

Hundon Village Shop and Post Office 
https://www.facebook.com/hundonvillageshopandpostoffice  

 
Hundon, Suffolk Buying & Selling Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/585742918475149/ 
 

Hundon Social Club 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/238379770253990/ 

 
Hundon Village Hall 

 http://www.facebook.com/hundonvillagehall 
 

There are also  groups for  
Clare, Kedington, Haverhill,  

Stradishall, Thurlow, Wickhambrook 

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
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If you’d like a catalogue please call 
KATY 07789115962 

 

FROM SUFFOLK TRADING STANDARDS 
 
Scam emails have been sent impersonating the NHS in 
which they invite you to apply for a Covid vaccine passport 
- this is a scam! 
 
One email had the subject title “We are happy to introduce 
Digital Coronavirus Passports” . The contents of the email 
can be read in the attached photograph. 
 
Clicking on the “Get Digital Passport” link takes you to a 
convincing but fake NHS website that asks for personal 
and payment details. (For a “process fee”). The website 
has since been taken down. 
 
Remember, your vaccination status is obtained FREE 
through the NHS App, NHS website or via phoning the 
NHS on 119. 
 
More information can be found on the government website: 
https://www.gov.uk/gui.../demonstrating-your-covid-19-
status 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/demonstrating-your-covid-19-status?fbclid=IwAR0NIHC5-pCgqkuUdWVEr-qCYg1XX7gL69yKsoHgPrfJ27Obdqd6Aa0ci2Y
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/demonstrating-your-covid-19-status?fbclid=IwAR0NIHC5-pCgqkuUdWVEr-qCYg1XX7gL69yKsoHgPrfJ27Obdqd6Aa0ci2Y
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Qualified Horticulturalist 
Experienced Head Gardener 
Reliable Friendly Service 

Fully insured 

  Hard and soft landscaping 

  Tree pruning, planting and felling 

  Turfing and seeding 

  Hedge cutting and planting 

  Grass cutting and strimming 

  Patios and fencing 

  Rotavating and clearance 
All garden work and landscaping undertaken 

 

LOGS FOR SALE 
For all enquiries please contact Alex Colman 

 

01440 761028  07795 364135 

www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk  

HUNDON POST OFFICE 
 

Monday—Saturday    
 

9 am—1 pm 
 
 

CLARE LIBRARY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are pleased to announce that our weekly Tot rock 
sessions for under 5’s are back! Every Thursday at 10am 
at Clare Country Park (weather permitting!) 
Booking essential, please email:  
 
emma.hastings@suffolklibraries.co.uk  
 
to book your space and for more information.  

http://www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk/
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Unit 3, Deltech Europe,  
Piperell Way, Haverhill, CB9 8PH 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP  
AND POST OFFICE 

 
Check out the   Facebook group 

https://www.facebook.com/
Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice 

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
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PLEASE NOTE THE 
DEADLINE FOR AUGUST ISSUE 

 
23RD JULY  BY 12 NOON PLEASE 

 
HERALD ARTICLES 

 
Remember—you can submit articles for the Herald at any time in the 
month, you don’t have to wait until the deadline. Items for inclusion 
can be emailed, typed or written.  
 
Anonymous articles cannot be included, although your name and 
address can be withheld if you prefer.  
 
Please be kind and courteous. 

D. J. ALBON 
BUILDING SERVICES 

Specialising in all aspects of building, decorating, property 
maintenance and repairs at competitive prices 

Brickwork * Chimneys re-pointed, repaired, rebuilt 
Extensions * Alterations * Restorations * Groundworks 

Driveways * Roofing * Fencing and repairs 
UVPC Windows * Doors * Conservatories * Fascia * Soffits 

Guttering * Plastering and repairs * Painting and Decorating 
Tiling * All Maintenance 

No Job too small * Free Estimates 

 
For a friendly and professional service call 

Office : 01787 278815 or Mobile 07948 004680 
djalbon.buildingservices@gmail.com 

https://one.network/uk 
 

Useful website to check on road 
closures, anticipated end dates  
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Supplier & Fitter of  
made to measure 
Blinds, Curtains,  
Tracks & Poles 

 
Haverhill’s local blindsman,  

quality blinds at affordable prices 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Automatic Gates  
Approved CAMESAFE Installer Status. 

Automatic Gates Swing/Slide,  
Rising Bollards & Barriers. 

CCTV & Entry Systems 
Driveway Vehicle Turntables 

Structural Steel to BS EN1090-1 & BS EN1090-2 CE 
Marked Exc Class 2. 

Railings – Staircases – Balustrades -  
Welding/Fabrication 

 

www.dknservices.co.uk 
 

email: info@dknservices.co.uk 
 

01284 811781 / 07767882262 / 07788153329 

 
 

 

DEADLINE for AUGUST issue  
23rd July 

by 12 noon please 
Please make a note  

of the deadline 
Contact details on p. 5 

http://www.dknservices.co.uk
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IN THE VILLAGE .…. 

Useful contact numbers 

Hundon Community Primary School :    
Sharon Fitzgerald      786217 
 
Hundon Hedgehogs Pre-School:   786638 

Village Hall bookings:          hundonvillagehall@gmail.com 

Village Hall Social Club :  
Caroline Champion –     07986 882795 
 
Village Hall  Committee Chairman  
Martin  Warner      787860 
 
Hundon Shop & Post Office :      786223 

The Rose & Crown, North Street :     786261 

The Plough at Brockley Green:     786789 

 
Evergreens (over 55’s) alternate Mondays –  
Pam Deeks      07554 008106 
 
Carpet  Bowls:  Fri afternoon – Ann Hathaway 786993 

Hundon Oil Syndicate, M. Humphryes   786415 

Hundon WI:  Janice Barnett    786903 

Gardening  Club:  Janet Burrows             786554 

Hundon Hedgehog Rescue Jill—   786489 / 0781 847 8770 
                 Fiona—                      786821 
 
Astroturf:  Stewart Alderman           07725 516265 

Hundon Cricket Club: Jumbo Barker   786788 

Hundon  Football Club:  Jenny Gaffan  07900 655188 
 
Ballet Shoe Workshop & Break Dance 
Workshops:  Alison Law        01440 707465 
 
Hundon Cinema  Melody Gosling                      787828 
 
Hundon Harmony  Singing Group                     821485 
 
Hundon Wine Club  Chris Burford             786248 
 
Badminton: Karen Snow               786660 or 07551999496 
 
Fun Kurling (Tues.) : Margaret Blackwell       01440 820795 
 
Pilates:  Coco Hamson    07377 380845 
 
Tai Chi: Martin Fayers 07949 850810 01449 736455 
 
Yoga - Sally Russo:             07922 476874  
 
Hundon Craft Group       Sandra 786410   or Beryl  786727. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch -  Bob Steel     786303 
 
Hundon PCC:  - Margaret Langridge (treasurer) 786629 

Hundon Parish Council        clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com 
 
Allotments enquiries—Liz Hickes   786321  

Hundon Golf Society—Mark Wray   707196 

MP: Matthew Hancock 0207 2197186  or 01638 576 692 

CLASP Senior Centre    07561 115158 

CLASP Car Aid     07724 698283 

CLASP Minibus     07482 141281 

 

Borough Councillor—Nick Clarke            07876 561781  

County  Councillor—Bobby Bennett              07955 434429  

Crimestoppers     0800 555 111 

 

Local Services …. 

West Suffolk Council  
Waste Management        01284 757320 
 
Suffolk County Council      customer.services@suffolk.gov.uk. 
  
British Gas               0845 6091122 

Southern Electricity    0845 7444555 

Power cut      0800 3163105 

British Telecom     0800 800 150 

Anglian Water     0800 91 91 55 

Local Doctors' Surgeries  

Clare: 

Guildhall Surgery     01787 277523  

Stonehall Surgery (Temporarily closed)         01787 278999 

Wickhambrook       01440 820140 

Haverhill:  

Haverhill Family Practice    01440 702010  

or        01440 703667  

Clare Pharmacy:     01787 277315 

A&E Departments:  

West Suffolk Hospital , Bury St Edmunds 01284 713000 

Addenbrooke’s Hospital, Cambridge   01223 245151 

Police              101 

NHS Direct                       111 

Samaritans                         116 123  

The Voluntary Network, 
Connecting Communities.    01638 664304 
 
Suffolk on Board Community Transport  01440 712028  

Clare Co-Op:  Mon – Sun  7am-10pm   01787 277276  

Clare Library:     01787 277702 

 
The Mobile Library Van calls at Village Hall car park  
every four weeks on Wednesday afternoons,  
2.50-3.50pm.  

mailto:customer.services@suffolk.gov.uk

